
Some of our Year 7 students took part in a trip to Dover 
Castle today organised by Miss Fraser.  Thank you to Miss 
Fraser, Miss House and Mr Merritt for kindly supporting 
the trip. 
 

Congratulations to Ms Gradwell who has been appointed 
Head of English. 
 

We are sadly bidding farewell to Mr Hassan today and wish 
him all the very best as he moves to pastures new but are 
delighted to be welcoming four new members of staff to 
our school community after Easter: Mrs Newington, 
Teacher of Computer Science and Maths and also Lead 
Practitioner for Behaviour; Miss Dark, KS3 Lead for Maths; 
Miss Wright, Teacher of Music and Head of Year; and Mrs 
Edwards, Teacher of English.   
 

As you will be aware, the school breaks up for the Easter 
holidays at the end of today.  Students are expected to 
return punctually to school on Monday, 15 April by 8.30 
am in readiness for their Form Tutor time and in full school 
uniform. 
 

Finally, on behalf of the whole staff team, I would like to 
wish you all a very happy Easter. 
 

Mrs Airoll 
Headteacher 
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Issue number: 1 
Message from the Headteacher 

 

I would like to start by personally thanking you all for your 
ongoing, and continued, support of the school.   
 

There have been many highlights this spring term and much 
to celebrate.  I would like to start by saying how proud we 
are of our Year 11 students for working extremely hard 
during their mock examinations and in their preparation for 
their GCSE examinations which start the second week after 
our return from the Easter holidays!  Revision sessions will 
be taking place during the second week of the holidays and 
the programme has been issued to students and is also 
available to view on the school’s website.  Could I please 
ask Year 11 parents/carers to encourage their children to 
attend as many of these sessions as they are able to.  I 
would like to express my gratitude and thanks to all those 
staff who are kindly offering up a revision session during 
the second week of their Easter break. 
 

I am sure students and staff have their own favourite 
highlights from this term but a couple of mine would have 
to be the visit by Adisa, the poet, whom I had the pleasure 
of working with a very long time ago and it was so lovely to 
catch up with him again and secondly, the go-kart event for 
our Year 7 students whose sheer excitement and 
enjoyment of the day will stay with me for a long time. 
 

We were lucky enough to hold another STEM Day on 
Tuesday for our Year 9 students kindly organised and 
supported by Mr Grover.  The Small Piece Trust kindly 
delivered the STEM Day activity based around sustainable 
living.  Students took part in ‘The Sustainable Homes 
Challenge’; working in small teams to design and build a 
system to filter, collect, detect, and pump collected 
rainwater as part of an integrated system on a sustainable 
home as generating energy and providing clean water 
supplies are huge 21st century engineering challenges.  
They designed and built a waterproof collection tank with 
a built-in filter, assembled, and soldered an electronic 
water-detector, and made a circuit for an electric pump to 
detect and then pump the water that had been collected.  
The students had such an amazing experience and it was 
wonderful to receive so many lovely follow up messages 
from parents/carers who wrote in saying ‘what a great time 
their child had had’.  Once again, a huge thank you to Mr 
Grover and all those who kindly supported on Wednesday 
with the activities. 
 

Thank you to all those parents/carers who kindly attended 
our Parent Forum last night.  We welcomed the opportunity 
to answer questions and to provide those attending with an 
update on actions taken to date and those planned for the 
future. 
 
 

The Southchurch Way 
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End of Term 
 

 

School reopens, following the Easter holidays, on Monday, 
15 April, 2024 for the summer term, and we look forward 
to the students returning in their full school uniform, 
equipped and ready to learn.  
 

Details of our uniform can be found on the school’s website 
www.southchurchschool.com  
 

Gentle reminder that all students are expected to be in 
school on time at 8.30 am ready for the start of their Form 
Tutor period.  
 

We, at Southchurch High School, would like to take this 
opportunity to wish you and your family a very happy 
Easter holidays. 

 
School Uniform 

 

We would like to stress to you all the importance of 
presentation, and remind you of our rules regarding our 
uniform; the school’s uniform guidance has been emailed 
to you all this week. In particular, I would like to draw your 
attention to the following:  
 

• Hoodies are not allowed. The weather is growing warmer 
and hopefully they will no longer have a need for extra 
layers. Hoodies will be confiscated if worn, and can be 
collected that afternoon, after school;  

• Polishable school shoes must be worn;  

• Students can have one small earring in each ear and a 
wristwatch;  

• False eyelashes and eyelash extensions are not allowed 
under any circumstances;  

• Acrylic nails are not allowed under any circumstances; 
and  

• Facial piercings are not allowed under any circumstances. 
Clear studs are not acceptable.  
 

If your child arrives to school and is not following the 
uniform guidance, in particular, the last three items stated 
in the list above then you should expect a telephone call 
from the school requesting that you collect your child and 
make the necessary arrangements to remove these items 
which are not part of the uniform expectations.  
 

We are proud of the students at Southchurch High School 

and cannot wait to see them looking smart and ready to 

learn when we return in April. 

 

Key Dates 
 
 

29 March Good Friday 
School Closed 

1 - 12 April Easter Holiday 

15 April Students return to school 

26 April Year 7 Tate Modern trip 

26 April Year 9 Imperial War Museum 
trip 

03 May Staff training day 
Closed to students 

 

 

                                          

 

 

 

 

 

                  

 

                                                          

                     

  

Lego Club 
 

Thank you to 

everyone who 

has donated 

Lego for us to 

use in our club, 

because of your 

kind donations 

Mr Maxfield will 

be able to start 

this club after 

Easter! 

 
 

http://www.southchurchschool.com/


  

Cheerleading with Southend Elite and Basketball with Southend Basketball are also both free to attend! 



Year 11 Easter Half Term Revision Sessions 
 

On the following page you will find a timetable showing the 
revision sessions available for Year 11 students during 
Easter half term. A copy of the above timetable can also be 
found on our website.  
The sessions will run from:  
 

• Monday, 8 April up to and including Friday, 12 April, 2024  
 

Students are not required to wear school uniform, but will 
need to bring their usual classroom equipment (pens, 
pencils etc.)  
There will be no facilities for purchasing food on site. 
Therefore, if students are in school all day, they will be 
required to bring a packed lunch.  
In addition, please be aware in guideline with our 
safeguarding procedures, students will only be able to enter 
and depart via the main entrance to the school, at the times 
listed below:  
• • 9.00 – 11.00 am  

• • 11.00 – 11.30 am - break  

• • 11.30 – 1.00 pm  
 

If you have any questions regarding the above sessions, 

please do not hesitate to contact the school on 01702 

900777 or via email; info@southchurchschool.com 

 

 

 

  



  



 

 

 

              

 

  

                            

 

 

  



 

NEWS & UPDATES             March 2024 

Year 10 Work Experience - for students who 
have not yet found a place 

Parents/Carers - I would appreciate your 

help in using the Easter holiday to see if 

your child can find somewhere suitable 

to undertake their work experience.  

 

Upon our return to school after the 

Easter holidays, I will be in contact with 

all students who have not yet found 

anywhere to see what I can do to help. 

 

Year 8 ‘Take your Child to Work Day’ 

It is not too late to submit the form if you have been able 

to secure a placement for your child. Alternatively, 

please can you let me know if your child is NOT able to 

take part by emailing me.   

For any queries re the above please email: 

asmith@southchurchschool.com 

 

Thank you for your support. 

mailto:asmith@southchurchschool.com

